
 

February 19, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable David Crum, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

Statehouse, Room 512-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Crum: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2219 by Representative Garber, et al. 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2219 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2219 would exempt private businesses, as defined in the bill, from the provisions of 

the Kansas Indoor Clean Air Act.  To be exempt, a private business would have to employ only 

persons 21 years of age or older, post notification that no person under 21 would be admitted to 

the premises, post notification that smoking by persons 21 or older is allowed on the premises, 

and use square signs for notification that are at least 12 inches in size.  The implementation date 

of the bill would be July 1, 2013. 

 

 The League of Kansas Municipalities is unable to estimate how the bill would affect 

municipalities.  Passage of the bill would have no fiscal effect for the Kansas Department of 

Health and Environment. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Larry Baer, League of Kansas Municipalities 

 Aaron Dunkel, KDHE  


